
KCCB Kicks Off 16th 
Annual Great American 

Cleanup 
 

Keep America Beautiful’s Great 
American Cleanup is the coun-
try’s largest community im-
provement program that engag-
es more than 4 million volun-
teers in more than 20,000 com-
munities nationwide.  

Keep Cass County Beautiful 
(KCCB) will partner with local 
organizations to plan volunteer 
events and environmental pro-
grams structured to beautify 
parks, reduce waste, increase 
recycling, remove litter, plant 
trees and build gardens, that will 
inspire generations of environ-
mental stewards.   

In 2014, KCCB provided supplies 
for 11 clean-ups in the county 
that engaged help from 73 
adults and 97 youth who spent 
427 hours to collect 129 large 
bags of trash. Keep Cass County 
Beautiful will again provide trash 
bags and loan banners, vests, 
gloves and some pick-up tools 
while supplies last to those Cass 
County communities and organi-
zations who wish to participate.  

Activities can include litter clean
-ups, special recycling events, 
planting red flowers for a "Grow 
Big Red" garden, increased recy-
cling collections, tree plantings, 
clothing collections, and more.  

For more information, contact us. 

Would you like to know how 

to have a healthier life and 

cleaner community? Then 

come to the “B More Healthy 

& Green” event  on March 16, 

2015 from 6:30—8:00 p.m. at 

St. Mary’s Catholic Church in 

Elmwood, NE., 500 West C 

Street.  

You’ll learn about healthy safe 

homemade products, compost-

ing, energy smart, water wise, 

repurposing, reuse, recycling, 

and organic gardening. There 

will be speakers with a ques-

tions and answer time, too.  

Door prizes will be drawn every 

10 to 15 minutes for this all 

ages event.  

Guest speakers will be there 

from Soil Dynamics, the Ne-

braska Recycling Association, 

Waste Cap Nebraska, and 

KCCB.  

KCCB Membership Drive for 2015 

KAB/Dr Pepper Snapple Recycling Bin Grant  

(Deadline: March 20)  

Keep America Beautiful and Dr Pepper Snapple have 

partnered to provide recycling opportunities to consum-

ers. Now in its third year, the DPS/KAB Park Recycling 

Grant Program funds the placement of recycling bins 

within city, regional and state public parks across the 

nation. The grant is for beverage container recycling.  

Now through March 20, 2015, the program is accepting appli-
cations for recycling bin grants on its website located at 
http://irecycleonthego.wordpress.com/.  
 

Those eligible to apply are state and local government agencies, 
and other community organizations involved with recycling activ-
ities in local, regional and state parks.  Nonprofit organizations 
and KAB local affiliates are also eligible to apply on behalf of gov-
ernment agencies managing local, regional and state parks.  So if 
you’d like to apply and need help, please contact us soon.  

       Keep Cass County “Beautiful News” 

The mission of Keep  Cass  
County Beautiful is to educate, 
enable and encourage all Cass 
County residents to take great-
er responsibility for enhancing 
their community environment.  

KCCB Board of Directors 
John Baroni, President 
Mindy Rush-Chipman, Vice Pres. 
Richard Yoder, Secretary 
Mitch Pearrow, Treasurer 
Roger Behrns & Terry Lorensen 
Linda Behrns, Executive Director 

 

Presentations: If you would like 
to have a speaker for your 
school, church or organization 
about litter prevention, recy-
cling or beautification, please 
contact us. 

Financing provided through the 
Litter Reduction and Recycling 
Grant Program, Nebraska De-
partment of Environmental 
Quality  and the generosity of 
our donors  and members. 
KCCB is a 501(c)(3)  non-profit 
organization. 

We are proud to be an affiliate of Keep 

America Beautiful and Keep Nebraska 

Beautiful. 

www.keepcasscountybeautiful.org  
Email: 

KeepCassCountyBeautiful@Yahoo.com 
402-234-6775 

Follow us on Facebook and Twitter 
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Close the loop…Buy recycled! 

KCCB participates in the follow-
ing Keep America Beautiful and 

Keep Nebraska Beautiful       
programs:  

 

Great American Cleanup 

America Recycles Day 

Cigarette Litter Prevention 
Program  

Graffiti Hurts 

Waste in Place 

National Planting Day  

Litter Free School Zones 

Earth Day 

Grow Big Red  

KCCB will be providing recycling  infor-
mation and answering your questions. 

http://irecycleonthego.wordpress.com/
http://irecycleonthego.wordpress.com/


Spring will soon be here and 
we’re ready to supply you with 
Cass County grown vegetables, 
flowers and hanging baskets.   

Where: Young Memorial Park                     

Murray, Nebraska 

When: May 15 & 16, 2015  

Time: 9:00 a.m.— 4:00 p.m. 

During the Murray Garage Sales 

We appreciate your support! 

 

  

 

KCCB Fundraising Plant Sale  

 

   Elmwood Paint Grant 
 
The village of Elmwood has some-
thing to brag about – a new coat of 
paint in the city office building and 
interior of the city park restrooms. 
Volunteers recently painted the 
buildings with funding from a Dow 
Community Paint Donation Pro-
gram. KCCB was a recipient of a 
Keep America Beautiful/Dow roll-
ing paint grant and shared the 
proceeds with Elmwood. 
 
 E-M Senior, Kenny Erickson, 
shown above, volunteered his time 
last fall to paint the park restrooms 
as part of his school community 
service project. Julie Anderson, 
Elmwood council member, Erick-
son, and Linda Behrns, KCCB direc-
tor, painted the interior of the city 
office. Council members Pat Wray 
and Lou Allgayer also volunteered 
time on the project.   

Dow Chemical Company donated  

2,500 gallons of acrylic interior 

paint for community improvement 

projects for KAB affiliates in 2014. 

Elmwood -Murdock FBLA  

Elmwood-Murdock's FBLA organization has created a 
business they call the "Green Teen Recycling Machine." 
The members are learning about how recycling helps the 
environment and gaining experience in how to operate a small-scale 
business. They are concerned about what business is doing with its 
electronic waste (e-waste), so they initiated a Trash Tailgate event in 
Elmwood on December 13.  
Over a pickup load of e-waste was collected from the community. 
The group  has continued to collect computer monitors, CPU's, print-
ers, keyboards, and other miscellaneous devices. By researching 
disposal options, they have been able to find recyclers who were 
willing to take the items. FBLA collected 424 items and raised about 
$150 for their business.  Keep up the great work!  
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FREE Youth Programs 

We now offer 18 youth programs! 

KCCB provides FREE environmen-

tal programs for teachers, after-

school programs, scouts, 4-H, and 

other youth organizations in Cass 

County. For a complete listing and 

how to reserve a class, go to our 

website at KeepCassCountyBeau-

tiful.org. Locate the Education/

Schools tab and click on Youth 

Classes.  

We also provide free presenta-

tions for civic, church, and com-

munity organizations. Contact us 

for more information.  

2015 Corporate Sponsors 

Thanks for your support! 

Ash Grove Cement Company 

James A. McKnight, D.D.S 

John’s Appliance 

Leibman Financial Services 

Oxbow Animal Health 

Soil Dynamics 

Village of Cedar Creek 

New Board Member 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 We welcome a new board 
member Terry Lorensen who 
joined the board in January. 
Terry and his wife, Teresa, 
operate their family business, 
.ƭƻƻƳ ²ƘŜǊŜ ¸ƻǳΩǊŜ tƭŀƴǘŜŘΣ 
on their farm near Avoca. It’s a 
pumpkin patch and education-
al farm with an emphasis on 
family and agriculture. They 
are known for their annual 
Pumpkin Festival in the fall, 
but also host field trips, birth-
day parties, and family picnics 
in the spring, summer and fall. 

McCartney Resigns  

Thanks, Janet McCartney for your years of service as a board 

member and officer to Keep Cass County Beautiful. We appreci-

ate your dedication, leadership and commitment to move KCCB 

forward as an organization. You will be greatly missed. 

KCCB Hosts Appreciation Event  

KCCB members and volunteers were honored at an appreciation 
event on Saturday, February 21 at the JunKtion in Union, Nebras-
ka. Secretary Rick Yoder emceed the evening celebration of food, 
recognition, door prizes and socializing. Yoder gave a brief history 
of the organization, its mission, goals, and funding. 

Linda Behrns, KCCB Executive Director, introduced and thanked 
the board members for their valuable contributions. Other special 
guests were recognized. A brief slide show explained a variety of 
projects completed in 2014. Behrns thanked all the guests for 
their contributions to help make Cass County more beautiful.  

 


